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HANASU 

 

There are two Japanese verbs:「話す（talk）」「放す（let go）」 

Both of these verbs are pronounced "HANASU". Talking and letting something go seem different, but they are 

actually connected. My friend, who is a counselor, said that "talking" to someone also means "letting go" of 

something inside of us. After we confide our worries to someone, we feel a little more at ease and have more space 

in our minds. If we can gain space in our minds, we may be able to receive new things and have the desire to try 

new things. It's just like when you have a lot of things in your hands, you can't receive anything. In this way, it seems 

that letting go is very important. In Buddhism, there is a word called "attachment," and it is the idea that you should 

let go. 

There is a story about a person named Genza who is called a "Myo-ko-nin." ("Myo-ko-nin." is the name given to 

people who are happier than others to encounter Buddhism in their lives and live with the Nembutsu.) One of the 

"Myo-ko-nin" was a man called Genza who was a member of the Jodo Shinshu sect. Genza had a cow and walked 

with it. He had a lot of luggage in his hands. He also had some luggage on the cow's back. When Genza got tired of 

walking, he put everything he had in his hands on the cow's back. At that moment, when he saw the cow continue 

to walk without slowing down, he noticed something. The luggage that he felt was too heavy for a human being was 

nothing to the cow. At that moment, he realized the importance of relying on others and the limitations of self-

reliance. 

Buddha tells us that "attachment is something that should be let go," but our desire to not let go of our family, our 

house, our money, and everything else does not disappear. It may be important to learn that Our life is precious 

and wonderful because you are alive now, rather than worrying about losing the temporary illusions that surround 

you, because the treasures around you will one day be let go. 

I have heard two interesting questions. If the question was, "Would you accept ten million dollars?" I think most 

people would have no reason to refuse. However, if the question was, "Would you accept ten million dollars if you 

could die tomorrow instead?", more people would not accept it. This means that tomorrow is worth more than ten 

million dollars. We are surrounded by many things we do not want to let go of, but we are blessed to receive the life 

that we do not want to let go of the most every day. 

 



 
Last month's quiz answers 

Which quintessentially Japanese dish actually originates from Portugal? 

1. Sushi     2. Okonomiyaki     3. Ramen     4. Tempura 

Answer: Tempura 

The word tempura is said to come from the Portuguese word tempero, which means to cook. 

There are other theories, such as that it comes from the Spanish word tempuro (temple). Or there is also a theory 

that it is a phonetic reading of Abura, which means oil, written as  

天(Ama)麩(Fu/Pu)羅(La). 

 

The next quiz 

 

Gengō - Era names in Japan 

A Japanese era name is a title used for numbering years in the Japanese calendar system. For example, 2018 was 

Heisei 30. 

From the Meiji period onward, it became the rule to change era names only when a new emperor acceded to the 

throne. Until then, era names were often changed to drive away bad luck and to signal a fresh start after natural 

disasters. Your era name, and the era names of your parents and grandparents may all be different. 

Let's try to sort the era names correctly in chronological order! 

大正（Taishō）江戸（Edo）平成（Heisei） 

昭和（Shōwa）令和（Reiwa）明治（Meiji） 

 

 
 
 
In Gassho, 
Rev. Noritaka Imada                                               
If you need to contact Rev. Imada, you can email him at: imadabca@gmail.com 
(916) 383-1831 
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Join us for August Services 
 

 

 

August Shotsuki Hoyo 

and Family Service 
Sunday, August 11, 2024 at 10 a.m. 

Please RSVP to florinbuddhist@gmail.com (for a headcount) ~ 

light refreshments will be served after service. Thank you! 

 

Ladies of Jodo Shinshu Memorial Service 

and Family Service 
Sunday, August 25, 2024 at 10:00 a.m. 

 

Officiant: Rev. Noritaka Imada 

 

 

 
**The front gates may be locked 15 minutes after the start of scheduled services and/or activities.  Thank you.  

 
In the event of a change, we will post the updates on our website, Facebook page and send out a message to our email list.    

 

 

 

 

  

mailto:florinbuddhist@gmail.com


 

  



 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
Buddhist Church of Florin 

Governing Board Meeting Highlights 

July 11, 2024 

1. IT’S LIVE!! – The new temple website is live.  Please check it out at buddhistchurchofflorin.org for 

information about our temple, organizations, events, and more are available.  Soon the ability to 

participate/order/pay for fundraising events will be active. Visit the site regularly for updates! 

2. Elections:  The move to change the number of Sangha groups from 3 to 1 passed. The Board for 2024-26 

will be announced in the next newsletter.  

3. Sacramento Kendo’s 57th Anniversary tournament was held in the gym on Sunday, June 23rd and was well 

attended with over 110 participants. Special attendance by the Sacramento Sheriff’s Office deputies 

highlighted their cordial relationship with both the Sacramento Dojo and the Buddhist Church of Florin. A 

team manager for Team USA Kendo also attended. The event was a Channel 3 television news blurb (the 

video is posted on the temple website (BuddhistChurchOfFlorin.org). 

4. Contingency plans have been made in the event of excessive heat during the Obon celebration. 

5. Three maintenance activities will be occurring in late July or August. The carpet in the hallway and library 

will be replaced, the carpet in the Hondo and foyer will be cleaned, and the tile floors on the south side of 

the building will be stripped and waxed. Prior to these activities we will be asking for help to move books 

and shelves from the library and the tables and chairs from the MPR. Please be generous with your time. 

6. The Eagle Scout project to add a dry pond, path and lanterns that was schedule for late May will begin 

August 3. 

7. In mid- to late August Rev. Imada will be hosting Rev. Hirooka from Japan who is conducting a joint 

research project with Tsutomu Tomotsune of Tokyo University. Rev. Hirooka would like to learn about the 

travel history of Fukui Prefecture immigrants from the Florin Buddhist Church, their experiences before 

and after the wartime internment, and their current situation. For more information contact Rev. Imada 

(imadabca@gmail.com).  

8. Junior YBA will host a Panda Express fundraiser on August 16. 
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